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Congratulations to our Netball and Gymnastics Teams this week  Already winners of 

the Richmond Cluster competition last term, our Netball Team competed on Wednesday in 

the North of County Final. They won all their matches and came first!  They will now rep-

resent our area at the North Yorkshire Youth Games in July.  

Gymnastics -  our Year 5/6 team worked very hard to learn          

routines for floor work, body management and vault and fin-

ished in 4th place. Emma White was entered as a Year 3 indi-

vidual entry and was awarded a high overall score and finished 

in 1st place. Well done to everyone for their team work, perse-

verance and determination.  

Sports Premium Funding  - the government funds PE and fitness 

for all, including the competition structures. This term Classes 1 and 

2 will focus on Multiskills; Class 3 and 4 are improving fitness levels 

with circuit training and preparation for the cross country competi-

tion. Class 4 also have gymnastics coaching in their PE lessons. We 

are funding gymnastics club for Y3/4 after school this term.  
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We had great fun in the snow today; snow 

bears and giant snowmen; a frozen pond to 

explore and signs of Spring with our snow-

drops and bulbs peeping through the snow.  

Staying Safe online for your child -  Parent’s 

Presentation  rearranged for Thursday 22nd 

March 6pm  The NSPCC Staying Safe online cam-

paign will be giving a presentation to parents in 

school on Thursday 22nd March at 6pm. Lots of 

top tips to help keep your child safe online.  

Y6 SATS Parent’s Meeting Tuesday 23rd 

January at 6pm. Please make attendance 

a priority.  

Music Lessons  started again this week. 

Wednesdays for strings and piano and 

Tuesday for flute.  

Educational websites to support learning 
Maths websites to help:   www.topmarks.co.uk  

http://www.crickweb.co.uk/

ks2numeracy.htmlhttp://mathsframe.co.uk/  

Apps for Times Tables Learning Bubble Pop Mul-

tiplication;  Squeebles Times Tables  

Espresso Discovery Education website  

This is an excellent educational website 

which all the children have access to at 

home and in school. It has resources for 

different ages across a wide range of top-

ics. The children love the weekly news. 

This is a curriculum resource not a learning 

platform so the log in is the same for eve-

ryone. www.espresso.co.uk   

Username: student23945  

Password:   bolton  

Safe Parking outside school  You will have 

noticed that the police have marked the 

gate entrance into school with a bold ôKeep 

Clear’. This is access for emergency vehi-

cles. Please do not park there at any time.  
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